
TOWN HALL BUILDING COMMITTEE MINUTES 

October 11, 2022 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT:  Charlie Degener, Tom McCaughey, Fred Hunt, and Phil Neuberg 

PUBLIC PRESENT:  None 

The meeting of the Town Hall Rejuvenation Committee was called to order at 5:05 PM by Phil Neuberg, Acting 
Chair. 

It was noted that Alita was unable to attend due to a family emergency.   

Phil moved to accept the minutes of the previous meeting.  Tom seconded and the motion passed. 

Phil said that he, Charlie, Alita, and Tom had met with three architects and two structural engineers from Mills & 
Schnoering Architects (M & S) that morning.  He mentioned that they were receptive to a virtual meeting with the 
Selectboard, which might allow for an additional site visit in lieu of an in-person meeting.  The first meeting will be 
in November after we have received the report.  There will be another meeting in January.  After the morning 
meeting M & S spent the day performing survey work and site observations at Town Hall. 

Tom was impressed with the tight timetable and well-defined deliverables. 

All who attended the meeting were pleased with the presentation and dialogue. 

There being no further business Fred moved to adjourn.  Tom seconded, and the meeting was adjourned at 5:20 PM.   

Respectfully submitted,    

  

Charlie Degener 


